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SUBJECT:  Quarterly Update on the Alternative Services (Community Connections) Program.

SUMMARY:  Today’s agenda item is a quarterly (3Q and 4Q 2017) Regional Transit Committee (RTC) update on the Community Connections Program, King County Metro’s alternative services program. 
 
BACKGROUND:

In 2015, during its review of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation update, the RTC identified the alternative services program as a priority topic of continuing interest.  Section 3 of Ordinance 18301 (Attachment 2 to this staff report) provides for quarterly updates on this program by King County Metro staff to assist the RTC in monitoring the implementation of the alternative services demonstration program and considering potential future amendments to the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation and King County Metro Service Guidelines.

Today’s King County Metro presentation is Attachment 1 to the staff report.  This item combines the 3Q and 4Q 2017 updates; the 4Q 2017 update is the last one required by Section 3 of Ordinance 18301. Accordingly, the update provides current information on aspects of the program and includes a discussion of prioritization criteria consistent with Ordinance 18301, Section 3.B.4.  

The Community Connections Program (formerly called the Alternative Services Program) is a four-year, 2015-2018 Demonstration Project that is funded through the 2015-2016 and 2017-2018 biennium budgets.  The four-year demonstration project builds on prior alternative services work that was initiated during the Great Recession, when the RTC and Council established policy direction for new, innovative approaches to mobility in areas of the county where fixed route bus service may not be the most appropriate form of transit.

The METRO CONNECTS Long Range Plan incorporates references to alternative services in its “menu” of transit services.  METRO CONNECTS envisions a robust Metro partnership with cities and other stakeholder entities, with alternative services as one element.

To continue the process of implementing the METRO CONNECTS vision and 2025 service network, in 2019 the RTC is expected to consider updates to policy documents such as the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 and the King County Metro Service Guidelines.  During this process, the RTC is expected to consider what policy direction may be useful to build on the successes of the 2015-2018 demonstration program and foster the METRO CONNECTS vision’s for the Community Connections Program.  


ATTACHMENTS

1. Community Connections:  Innovation in Action, Q3 & Q4 2017, King County Transit Division presentation 
2. Ordinance 18301, Section 3


INVITED

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Carol Cooper, Market Development Supervisor, King County Transit Division
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